

Minutes of the Meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> June 2017 in the School.  
Present:- Parish Councillors Slingsby (in the Chair), Arandle, Baker, Brown, Dickinson, Jeffrey, Peirson and Wardale.  
Clerk - J.Wardale

- 06/17/18      Apologies for absence  
Cllr Stanley
- 06/17/19      Declarations of Interest  
Fish and Chip Van - Cllr Baker
- 06/17/20      Minutes of the meeting held on 9<sup>th</sup> May 2017 were agreed and signed as a complete record.
- 06/17/21      Matters Arising  
Parish Transport Meeting  
Cllr Peirson reported that there were at least 38 residents attending the meeting. Community Lift had attended as well and highlighted their services, but this needs co-ordination within the village.  
There had been a discussion about putting a bus through the village on its way to York.  
The lack of morning and evening services for work had been highlighted by some residents, although there were comments from the service providers that these services had been poorly subscribed in the past.  
Some parents with children at the High School had brought up the problem of the buses that leave too early from Longcroft to allow their children to access the service.  
Wendy Voke will not be continuing as Parish Transport Champion.  
**Resolved** – to get suggestions for a replacement.  
Affordable Housing  
Mr Siddle had asked if he could attend the next meeting as he had found some sites in the village that could be used for affordable housing.  
**Resolved** – to agree to the request.  
Neighbourhood Watch meeting  
This had been attended by Cllr Peirson. They had brought up the benefits of the Safe and Sound grant funding and it had been suggested that more publicity was needed.  
The lack of crime statistics was raised, as the emails from the police has stopped.  
**Resolved** – to chase up the lack of emails with Humberside Police.  
Noticeboard  
Adrian Hedges had submitted a quote for the installation of a new noticeboard and it was lower than the previous quote.  
**Resolved** – to agree to the quote and liaise with the other donation offer with regards to a memorial plaque.

### Telephone Box

The volunteers and Rainbow group are liaising to arrange an opening ceremony for the box.

### Light at end of snicket from Main Street to Elm Drive.

ERYC had been contacted but no response as yet.

**Resolved** – chase up.

06/17/22

### ERYC Matters

#### (a) Highway Matters

Cllr Jeffrey reported that there had been another incident involving a motor bike at the Malton Road crossroads.

**Resolved** – to get accident statistics from the last few years for the area.

There was a discussion again about large vehicles cutting through the village and how a weight limit had been introduced at the new development in Molescroft.

**Resolved** - to ask again for a weight restriction through the village.

There had been a fatal accident on Bishop Burton Road when a car flipped onto its roof. There was a discussion about the drainage ditches in the verge.

**Resolved** – to write to police to see if the ditch had any part in the accident. Cllr Peirson agreed to draft a letter.

#### (b) Flooding issues

There was a discussion about the flooding in 2007 and concern was expressed about the lack of action to resolve the flooding problem from The Meadows.

**Resolved** – to find out from ERYC if there had been any progress with this scheme.

#### (e) Fish and Chip Van

There had been concerns from a local business about the effects of the van on trade.

**Resolved** – to leave the decision about the site changes to ERYC.

#### (f) Polling Station

Cllr Baker commented on access issues to the Polling Station during the recent election. There are steps at both access points and he felt that there are there other venues that would be more suitable.

**Resolved** – to contact ERYC.

06/17/23

### Defibrillator

There had been problems again getting the code to access the equipment when it was needed at Church. After a lot of confusion from the Ambulance Service it took 12 minutes to get the equipment out and it was agreed that this was not acceptable.

**Resolved** – to write the Ambulance Service and Graham Stuart MP after Cllr Baker has got the facts confirmed.

Cllr Baker added that he has arranged training for the AED at the Sportsfield, probably for September.

06/17/24

Accounts for payment

J. Wardale	Salary and expenses	£ 334.48
PAYE	x 3 months	£ 4.00
Yorkshire Water	Allotment Supply	£ 14.50
Hargreaves	SFMC grass x 2	£ 216.00

06/17/14

Correspondence received

Parish Council Insurance

During the Internal Audit it had been suggested that another quotation for the insurance should be obtained as the costs were rising and a company called Aon had sent some publicity.

**Resolved** – to obtain another quote.

Change of local Police Inspector

Inspector Coulthard has retired from Beverley and been replaced by Inspector Phil Hinch.

06/17/15

Pond

A solicitor's letter had been received in response to the Parish Councils request to the resident who lives next to the pond to remove the fencing from the Parish Council triangle of land containing the Christmas Lights electricity supply boxes.

**Resolved** – Cllr Peirson agreed to pull together a short letter agreeing that the boundary is the hedge, showing the problems of access caused by the fence and again asking for its removal.

06/17/16

Parish Council Committees

Notice of Decisions

Erection of extensions to side, 10 Linton Garth – planning permission granted with conditions.

Erection of conservatory, 24 Canada Drive – planning permission granted with conditions.

Erection of extension and other work, 78 The Meadows – planning permission granted with conditions.

Erection of porch, extension & other work, Hinds Cottage, Gardham Road – planning permission granted with conditions.

Variation of window details conditions, Hagnaby House, 30 Highgate – planning permission granted with conditions.

06/17/17

Sportsfield Management Committee

Telecommunications Mast

The planning application deadline is Thursday and the deed of variation and the Licence to Underlease are currently being sorted. There was one clause in the Licence to Underlease that had been challenged - if Shared Access has to pull out over some statutory changes from ERYC they will want compensation and this could be 1– 2 months rateable value. It was thought it should be shared compensation and not just PC, but the amounts would probably be

minimal as this was based on the square meterage of the plot and this would be at the end of the 25 year period.

**Barn Owl box** is now installed and Scouts are putting their Tawny Owl boxes up.

**Sport England Application** has been sent in for £35,000. There is a meeting with ERYC to discuss other funding and the FA are responding to go over the 5 year plan from the football club..

**Tennis courts** are being cleaned following fundraising by Tennis Club.

The meeting ended at 8.30pm.